CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
APRIL 13, 2022

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, April 13,
2022 at 7:00 PM in the Camden Library Reading Room.

Those present were, President: Brent Deel, Mark Schock and Andrew Robison, Clerk
Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Utility Superintendent Jerry Snavely, Marshal Jill Hammond, and 1
guest.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the regular stated
meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Robison and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes
of the March meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely reported that the lights on top of the water tower have
been repaired and are working again. He said that Skiles Electric would be coming in the
next day or two to work on some of the wiring that needs replaced.

Snavely reported that he had met with Hansen Group officials earlier in the day on the
storm water drains that are along Main Street and keep allowing some areas to flood. He
said that the officials would be getting with the State Highway and looking into the
situation. They also informed him that the "bridge" on East Main is not technically a bridge
and is considered a culvert. Information regarding the culvert will be sent to the Hihway
Dept.

He stated he had also talked with Anne Jackson regarding the water getting in to the
basement of her building. He informed her that the state had been here and will keep her
informed. Alan George will be opening up part of the Hunt drain to see what the elevation
is. He will open it at the first break to check it. Ken Smith also requested permission to
allow the work to go to bid.

Marshal Jill Hammond submitted her report as attached.
Hammond stated also that she has had numerous complaints and dealings with juveniles
in town being destructive.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that the new credit card company is working out well
and that monies are deposited the next business day which is making it easier to keep
track of payments.




Mr. Deel said there is a need for a laptop for Assistant Utility Superintendant in dealing
with records and notes as he learns the ropes of the job and takes trainings. Mr. Schock
said he could look in to one through Purdue Salvage.

Mr. Sieber stated that Mr. Walker had informed him that all of the town banners are
beyond putting up again. The board voted unanimously to use the last of our original covid
funds to apply to purchasing new ones.

The Town will need to look for a new representative for County EDC board with the
passing of Pete Wagoner.

Town wide clean up will be April 30.
Next meeting will May 11, 2022.

Mr. Robison made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:20.
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